
December 11, 2024 

Great Lakes Water Authority 
735 Randolph Street, 15th Floor 
Detroit, MI 48226 

To the Great Lakes Water Authority Audit Committee: 

We are presenting, for your consideration, our comments and management recommendations which were 
identified during our audit of the financial statements of the Great Lakes Water Authority (Authority) for the year 
ended June 30, 2024. 

This letter, by its nature, focuses on improvements and does not comment on the many strong areas of the 
Authority’s systems and procedures. The comments and suggestions are not intended to reflect in any way on 
the integrity or ability of the personnel of Authority’s operations. Additionally, this letter is meant to provide 
management with information which may be useful when considering operating enhancements to your 
operation and are provided in the spirit of advisory assistance. The comments in this report are not required as 
part of our annual audit but are offered only as a process to assist your operations. 

Information Technology Overview 

The focus for the 2024 Information Technology (IT) review was to continue developing our understanding of the 
general computer control (GCC) environment at Authority and perform detailed tests as part of our annual audit 
of the financial statements. This document is intended to summarize the results of our review and provide any 
additional guidance regarding the IT environment at Authority. 

The GCC review utilized the IT Risk Assessment Standards framework to obtain a more detailed understanding 
of the Authority IT control environment. As part of the GCC review, the following areas related to the IT function 
were reviewed: 

> Application changes

> Database changes and access

> Application and operating system access

> Privileged access

> Authentication

> User account management, new and modified access

> User account terminations

> User access reviews

> Backups

> Job scheduling and interfaces

> New systems implementations or significant changes to existing systems

> IT Tools
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Observations and recommendations 
 
Recommendations from the previous fiscal year have been cleared and we have not identified any 
recommendations in connection with the scope applications and IT functions reviewed for fiscal year 2024. 
 
We appreciate the courtesy and assistance extended to us by all your personnel during the audit. If you have 
any questions on our comments, or if we can offer our services in any other way during the year, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. Thank you for allowing us to serve you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
BAKER TILLY US, LLP 
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